Dear Camden Planning,

I am writing to object to the proposed Mount Anvil development on the former Kings College London site in Kidderpore Avenue. These are the reasons for my objection:

1)The lack of educational/community space in the planning application - including the failure to provide space for the modest St Luke's School expansion, despite the huge amount of feedback in support of this proposal during the developer’s consultations. In my view, there should also be additional space for a secondary school on the site given the impending shortage of places, hastened by this proposed development, which is set to be the second major residential development on Kidderpore Avenue.

In terms of the proposed St Luke’s School expansion, this is the only opportunity for the school to expand to a one form entry school (30 children per class) in order to ensure adequate local provision for school places. The planning application that the developers have submitted to the council does not include provision for a school. For September 2015, the school only had five places to allocate to additional children other than siblings. One family who lived 200m away from the school was unable to secure a place for their son. The local community is gravely concerned about where children from surrounding roads will be placed, as no additional school places are planned.

2) The disruption to the local area and possible health and safety risks posed by the development. 
As it is, my children and I take our life into our own hands every time we try to cross the road in Kidderpore Avenue, Platts Lane, Briardale Avenue and other nearby streets due to heavy vehicle congestion and “ratrunning” in the area. This would only be made worse by this development. The heavy traffic from large lorries and other vehicles over the next few years during the development of the site would increase the risk of an accident involving children and families who live or attend school in the area.
In particular, I am concerned that the exit from the proposed underground car park would be positioned right next to the St Luke’s vicarage driveway adjacent to St Luke’s School - this would be particularly dangerous for families with young children walking and scooting back and forth to St Luke’s School as well as St Margaret’s School which is nearby and regularly uses St Luke’s Church facilities.

Another important concern is that the development would pose a real heath hazard for St Luke’s schoolchildren who would be exposed to high levels of noise and dust during the lengthy building works which are very close to the school. This would occur not only at playtimes, but also throughout the day - particularly for the children in Reception whose classroom includes an integral outdoor learning area close to the proposed works. This could have both health and wellbeing implications for the children.

Furthermore, there are many underground waterways in the area and any development, could disrupt these waterways and increase the risk of flooding.

There is also no information on exactly how much affordable housing would be provided in the development.

Finally, I believe the council should further extend the time for comments on the proposed development given many people in the community are away during the Summer.

Please keep me informed of developments in this planning matter.
Many thanks,

Miranda McLachlan.

